Christopher Stevick

From: Hurley, Marianne [mhurley@parks.ca.gov]

Sent:  Wednesday, November 22, 2006 12:02 PM

To: Katherine J. Rinehart; Christopher Stevick

Subject: RE: Trestle Request for proposal for Historic Structure Report

Hi Chris and Katherine,

Jeanne did not forward to me the finished cleaned up version of the RFP, instead she returned to me the
track changes version in word. It included Katherine’s comments too. Anyway, I had e-mailed Jeanne
back and commented on the fact that the RFP history and significance section may partially satisfy
Section 106 (probably due to an ACOE 404 permit), but the intent and format of an HSR is quite
different than 106 review.

I also commented on the need to include the potential significance of the trestle in the RFP. In addition
to the trestle being a contributor to the downtown district (informally in that I do not remember Don
Napoli calling it out as such...but that oversight does not mean it is a non-contributor) it also appears
eligible for the National Register as an individual linear resource property. This makes it significant and
as such must be treated as a historical resource under CEQA. Do wonder what Cassandra Chattan’s
conclusions were in her resource evaluation that is cited in the RFP? I assume she found the trestle
eligible for the NR, right? Katherine, do you have a copy of that report? The potential for individual
significance should be indicated in the RFP too, so the future consultant knows they are working with
an eligible property.

This pdf version is frustrating since one cannot make changes to it.
When is the RFP actually going out? Marianne

Marianne Hurley, State Historian Il

California State Parks

845 Casa Grande Road

Petaluma, CA 94954

707-769-5652 x 213

707-769-5675 fax

From: Katherine J. Rinehart [mailto:kjrinehart@comcast.net]

Sent: Sunday, November 19, 2006 6:38 PM

To: Christopher Stevick; Hurley, Marianne

Subject: Fw: Trestle Request for proposal for Historic Structure Report

I didn't look like Jeanne forwarded this to you.

Katherine J. Rinehart, MA
Historian

P O Box 163

Petaluma, CA 94953

(707) 766-9462

—-—- Original Message -—-

From: Miche, Jeanne

To: Katherine J. Rinehart

Sent: Friday, November 17, 2006 12:26 PM

5/12/2014



